
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.16 FOR REPLY AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 04th 
SEPTEMBER 2017 
 
Q.1 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive regarding (details supplied) 
 
Q.2 COUNCILLOR PATRICK COSTELLO 
 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a table of all disposals from June 2014 until 
 June 2017 showing the date disposal was agreed by council, the name of the person 

to whom it was sold, the dates contracts were signed, and giving a summary reason 
of any delay or cancellation in signing contracts if they occurred. 
 

Q.3 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive what progress has been made in establishing a  
 Columbarium wall or similar facility in some of our old Graveyards as previously 

agreed by the Council. 
 

Q.4 COUNCILLOR TINA MAC VEIGH 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive how many tonnes of illegal waste were collected in Dublin 
City for each of the years 2014, 2015, 2016 and 2017 to date and the cost of said 
collection for each of those years. 

 
Q.5 COUNCILLOR RAY MC HUGH 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for dog fouling signs to be erected at the 
Entrance to Willie Pearse Park, Crumlin and the surrounding area. 
 

Q.6 COUNCILLOR RAY MC HUGH 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the weeds on the pathway of Clogher Road 
Cul de Sac to be cleared. 
 

Q.7 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
  
Q.8 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

 To ask the Chief Executive could the road at (details supplied) be included for 
reinstatement this year as it is used by a number of residents who are wheelchair 
bound. 
 

Q.9 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to introduce pay and display at (details supplied) as the 
lane has gone out of control with parking on the foot paths and parking on the bend 
into the lane. Local residents are concerned regarding the amount of traffic that is 
parking there. 

  
 



Q.10 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

To ask the Chief Executive to infill the tarmac patch on the entry into (details 
supplied)  

 
Q.11 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to fill in with concrete the small patch of ground opposite 
(details supplied) 

 
Q.12 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for more regular inspections of the bin at the 
40 bus stop on St. Helenas Road (between Hazelcroft and Cloonlara) as I have 
received numerous complaints about the state of the place around the bin. If the 
situation does not improve can we look at removing the bin as a last resort. 
 

Q.13 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for kissing gates, similar to the ones recently 
installed at Cardiffsbridge Avenue, to be placed at the junction of Deanstown Drive 
and Deanstown Green.  
 

Q.14 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for a (details supplied)  
 
Q.15 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive if there is any protocol for the placing of chains in  
 between bollards which might be used to surround monuments/statues or any 

artwork etc. 
 

Q.16 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to give an update on (details supplied) 
 
Q.17 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive if he will arrange for a full audit of works undertaken over 
recent years at (details supplied)  
 

Q.18 COUNCILLOR RUAIRI MC GINLEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive to inspect tenancy property for dampness and to arrange 
necessary remedial work (detail supplied) 

 
Q.19 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 

 To ask the Chief Executive how many bottles and cans of fizzy drinks are sold in 
vending machines on DCC property (inclusive of all DCC properties and inclusive of 
all brands of fizzy drinks) for the past 3 years. In replying to me I would like it broken 
down as follows: A list of every vending machine on DCC property, Location of the 
vending machine, how many units sold in that vending machine, revenue raised from 
the individual vending machine (gross and net), maintenance or other associated 



costs per vending machine and on the final line of the answer the net total for every 
machine combined.  
 

Q.20 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this request (details supplied) 
 
Q.21 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this housing query (details supplied) 
 
Q.22 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this matter (details supplied) 
 
Q.23 COUNCILLOR RAY MC HUGH 
 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for an inspection of the footpaths on (details 

supplied) and also to arrange a general clean up of the area. 
 

Q.24 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 

 To ask the Chief Executive the following question (details supplied) 
 

Q.25 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 

 To ask the Chief Executive the following question (details supplied) 
  

Q.26 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 

 To ask the Chief Executive the following question (details supplied) 
  

Q.27 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 

 To ask the Chief Executive the following question (details supplied) 
  

Q.28 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive if he could outline the legal situation with regard to dogs 
being unleashed along the stretch of the River Dodder between Clonskeagh House 
and Milltown on the City Council side of the Dodder. 
 

Q.29 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive if he will arrange for improved traffic signs in the 
Sandymount area in particular Sandymount Avenue and Sandymount Road 
stemming from the introduction of the new 30 KPH speed limit. 
 

Q.30 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to get an update on a footpath which needs repairing 
outside (details supplied). 
 
 
 



Q.31 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on (details supplied) 
 
Q.32 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 
Q.33 COUNCILLOR CRIONA NI DHALAIGH 

 To ask the Chief Executive what the purpose is for the loading bay at (details 
supplied) as there are no shops, offices or retail stores here. It's a lane in a 
residential area. Also a constituent was clamped here on Saturday 5th August (bank 
holiday Saturday) at 12.30pm (paid for her parking) but was clamped upon her 
return. There were other vehicles parked there when she arrived and still there when 
she was unclamped. She queried this with the clamper as to why he only clamped 
her and he said "She was just unlucky". Surely luck should not determine whether 
you get clamped or not? Given it was a bank holiday the loading bay was not in use 
(locals informed her it's never in use). Can the Chief Executive please comment on 
this? 
 

Q.34 COUNCILLOR CRIONA NI DHALAIGH 

 To ask the Chief Executive to carry out the following request (details supplied) 
 

Q.35 COUNCILLOR CRIONA NI DHALAIGH 

 To ask the Chief Executive to consider the request from the (details supplied) 
 

Q.36 COUNCILLOR PAUL MC AULIFFE 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.37 COUNCILLOR RUAIRI MC GINLEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive to check that planning conditions in relation to (details &
 supplied) have been complied with  
 
Q.38 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 

 To ask the Chief Executive about the North and South Quays Traffic management 
Measures recently introduced that allows private traffic to continue from Bachelors 
Walk onto Eden Quay. However, the report to the Transportation SPC (May 2017) 
indicates that "in the future. Eden Quay may have to become public Transport only". 
Can the Chief Executive detail under what circumstances such a reversal of a 
decision could come about and further confirm that the entire North and South Traffic 
management scheme would be subject to a similar review/evaluation at the same 
time as any clandestine attempt to "review/re-evaluate" Eden Quay. 

 
Q.39 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 

To ask the Chief Executive if there are plans to roll out the hugely successful building 
hoarding painting programme, such as that on Ballybough Road and in Croke Villas, 
throughout the city, as the murals and wall paintings are not only aesthetically 



pleasing but are also proving extremely popular with local residents and the general 
public. 
 

Q.40 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 

 To ask the Chief Executive further to the many questions I have already submitted for 
reply in relation to the efforts being made by DCC by the NTA for the loss of income 
(€1.8m per annum in perpetuity) resulting from the permanent loss of c.440 parking 
bays in the City due to the Cross City Luas Project. Can the Chief Executive now 
confirm that it is order to accrue the amount owing by the NTA to DCC in the 2018 
accounts given that this project is now nearing completion and will be completed by 
year end. To ask the Chief Executive to confirm how much will be accrued for 2018 
given the three year loss of income and to also confirm that, in accordance with the 
motion passed by Members at the City Council meeting of March 3rd last, this 
amount will be ring fenced and used for reinstatement of the bulk waste collection 
service as per the motion passed. 
 

Q.41 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 

 To ask the Chief Executive in view of the current situation vis a vis the attempted 
destruction of trees in Fairview Park to facilitate the installation of a cyclepath 
(opposed by cycle groups, business interests and the public as proven by the signing 
of a petition by over 15,000 people) can the Chief Executive now revisit my question 
to the City Council of October 2009 and, having regard to the answer thereto, can the 
Chief Executive confirm whether, or not, there are outstanding funds (it would appear 
that €8.5m was sought from the NRA but only €6.0m was received and there also 
appears to be a further(?) €1.6m sought) and or work commitments still due to DCC 
from the NRA under the agreements entered into to facilitate the Port tunnel works in 
Fairview Park (DCC notes in a report circulated at a City Council Meeting of 7th 
September 2009 that DCC is "...rigorously pursuing the NRA to fulfil their 
commitments with regard Fairview Park).  

 
Q.42 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 

 To ask the Chief Executive can (details supplied) get the bath removed and a walk 
in shower installed as she is unable to get in and out of the bath due to poor health? 
 

Q.43 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 

 To ask the Chief Executive can the tree at (details supplied) be removed as it is 
creating a trip hazard on the footpath. 
 

Q.44 COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.45 COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.46 COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 
 



Q.47 COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.48 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange to have the tree outside (details supplied) 
removed and replaced with a smaller tree as trimming it is not enough to restore light 
that it is blocking and also repair the pavement properly. 
 

Q.49 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange to have a drain pipe connected to the glittering 
of (details supplied) 
 

Q.50 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he carry out a full independent investigation in to the 
manner in which the plebiscite and count was conducted around the renewal of the 
BID scheme. A great many business owners who are BID members are gravely 
concerned about the conduct and practice of DCC officials who were charged with 
the administration and operation of this plebiscite. The possibility of voter fraud must 
be investigated given the alarming admissions by DCC executive staff that they had 
opened the ballot box without independent supervision. Also, it was clearly obvious 
on the day of the count in City Hall that large bundles of votes had been stapled 
together. Also, bundles of votes with elastic bands wrapped around them emerged 
from the ballot box. No independent scrutiny of the votes was allowed so there was 
no way of verifying safely that all processes regarding this plebiscite were adhered 
to. It is important to note that DCC had a potential conflict of interest in their 
administration of this plebiscite given the fact that they had an executive staff 
member on the board of the BID Company. They also have 9 votes in the BID itself, 
they were also paid an administration fee of thousands of Euros for conducting the 
vote as an administrative fee and also they were investigating complaints made by 
Dublin Town (BID) against an elected member of Dublin City Council and were 
therefore privy to information that would undermine their independence in this matter. 
It would also be appropriate for the Chief Executive not to proceed with the 
ratification of the BID vote at the September meeting of DCC and to postpone such a 
decision until all investigations into this matter are completed. It is also important to 
note that members of the BID/Dublintown have called on An Garda Siochana to also 
investigate this matter. 
 

Q.51 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he give an undertaking that the allocation process for 
Charlemont Ffrench Mullen/Tom Kelly flat complex at Charlemont Street be a 
transparent and open one free from any interference, influence or favouritism. 
Further, that DCC inform all the tenants of the new approved housing body that will 
manage the estate and the new structures. This entire new administrative process 
should have the full informed consent of all the tenants at Charlemont Ffrench-
Mullen. Also given the fact that many children around the locality from other social 
housing played and used the community centre, that the residents and tenants at 
Peters Place and Richmond place be equally included and have a say in these 
matters. 
 
 



Q.52 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

 To ask the Chief Executive in issuing terms and contracts for the takeover of social 
housing projects both old and new by approved housing bodies, to insert into the 
contract that the tenants and residents of these social housing complexes are 
afforded the opportunity to serve on the management board of their own housing 
estates. This is in keeping with best practice elsewhere and gives the residents and 
tenants an opportunity to be equal and to be part of the administration, running and 
management process of their own neighbourhood. 
 

Q.53 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to invite HIQUA with Dublin City Council in setting up an 
oversight body that would engage with emergency accommodation facilities, traveller 
accommodation facilities, and the new family hubs in order to ensure that best 
practice and all rights for users and particularly children are adhered to. At present 
there is no body with any remit in this particular field and given the fact that there are 
so many people in emergency accommodation and family hubs as well as the myriad 
of problems faced on Traveller halting sites and that there doesn't seem to be an end 
in sight to this growing crisis, the least we can do to verify all allegations, of 
mismanagement and wrong doing is to support the setting up of a body similar to the 
HIQUA oversight committee that is charged with the administration of best standards 
in the likes of nursing homes, and other such institutions. 
 

Q.54 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he give instruction on how to stop the residents of  
 (details supplied) using a private entrance they built on to the green area beside 
 this house. The residents have submitted numerous complaints to the parks and 

Planning Dept. to no avail. Both departments have contacted the owner of (details 
supplied) and he continues to ignore same and the entrance is currently been used 
as an access route for builders. 
 

Q.55 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he please list an urgent repair to the road surface 
of the Grove, Bettyglen, Watermill Road, Dublin 5. The road is in such a state of 
disrepair that the residents cannot access their cars in the parking bays outside 
properties when raining. This is a health and safety issue. 
 

Q.56 COUNCILLOR  CIARAN O’MOORE 

 To ask the Chief Executive what properties have been acquired under the Derelict 
 Site Act in the past 3 years and to give a statement on how the properties have been 

used and will be used going forward. 
 

Q.57 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive what plans are currently in place for the Cold Weather 
Initiative 2017 and will the Chief Executive consult relevant stakeholders including 
the Inner City Helping Homeless. 

 
 
 
 



Q.58 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he please refer to location as per (details supplied) 
which is extremely hazardous for pedestrians and particularly commuters as they 
alight from buses and say 
 
1. If the matter has ever been brought to his attention by commuters/pedestrians  
2. If he is aware of the hazard 
3. If he can have the area examined from a health and safety point of view 
4. What action he can take to make safe location as per details attached 
 

Q.59 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he please refer to location as per (details supplied) 
and say if he can arrange to have the necessary remedial work (not patch work) 
carried out at same as soon as possible as residents say conditions are extremely 
hazardous for pedestrians. 
 

Q.60 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he please refer to large pot-hole at location as 
per (details supplied) and have same repaired immediately (as was promised in 
June 2013) as it is a serious hazard for cyclists. 
 

Q.61 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can he please refer to location as per (details supplied) 
and say if he can  
1. Arrange for the removal of the graffiti and the weeds 
2. Say what steps can be taken by Dublin City Council to ensure that graffiti at this 
location is discouraged  
 

Q.62 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.63 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.64 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.65 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.66 COUNCILLOR RAY MC HUGH 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm that funding will be available to the Crumlin 
area for collection of bonfire materials and co operation with the Gardai and area 
office continues as in previous years. 
 
 



Q.67 COUNCILLOR SEAN PAUL MAHON 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive the following (details supplied) 
 

Q.68 COUNCILLOR SEAN PAUL MAHON 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive the following (details supplied). 
 
Q.69 COUNCILLOR SEAN PAUL MAHON 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive the following (details supplied) 
 
Q.70 COUNCILLOR SEAN PAUL MAHON 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive the following (details supplied) 

 
Q.71 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.72 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.73 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.74 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.75 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive to state what figures are given to the Department of 

Housing, Communities and Local Government to assist them in the compilation of 
annual housing completion figures, and to ask whether information on 
Commencement Notices or Certificates of Compliance on Completion can be used to 
assist in the production of more accurate figures for housing completions within the 
County, and to make a statement on the matter. 
 

Q.76 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to update me on the  implementation of the Public Realm 
 Masterplan for the North Lotts and Grand Canal Dock SDZ Planning Scheme 2014. 

In his reply can he identify the individual or offices responsible for delivery of the 
scheme, monies spent to date on production of the plan and on associated capital 
projects, and identify projects underway or planned for the remainder of 2017. 

 
Q.77 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive to state the annual remittances from both the Dublin City 

Council Fruit Vegetable and Flower Market on Mary’s Lane Dublin 1 and the adjacent 
surface car park (site of the former fish market) giving a full breakdown of same if 
available. 



 
Q.78 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he is aware of the recent report on Street Nameplates 

that was considered by the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee of Dublin City 
Council and whether he might consider a more in depth review of signage that would 
both underpin the principles of Universal Design; improve Dublin’s identity through 
branding; and better reflect the principles of the ‘Your City, Your Space; Dublin City 
Public Realm Strategy’ as well as the Official Languages Act (S.I. No. 391 of 2008) 
which states that the text in the Irish language shall not be less prominent, visible, or 
legible than the text in the English language. 
 

Q.79 COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a list of housing allocated in areas E and H 
since the cessation of the distribution of the Housing List in June 2015? 
 

Q.80 COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm the cost of the Privacy Impact Assessment 
report compiled by David Fennelly BL. Can the Chief Executive confirm the process 
for the procurement of the services of Mr Fennelly. 
 

Q.81 COUNCILLOR  CIERAN PERRY 
 

 In relation to the lifebuoys/life rings installed along the various canals and rivers can 
 the Chief Executive answer the following queries? 

1.      Do DCC keep a current record of the locations of all lifebuoys/ life rings? 
2.      How many lifebuoys/life rings are located in the DCC administrative area?  
3.      Do DCC carry out regular checks on the lifebuoys/ life rings?   
4.      How many lifebuoys/ life rings are damaged or stolen on an annual basis? 
 

Q.82 COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm whether DCC record the number of timber 
framed houses in the DCC administrative area? Fire safety concerns relating to 
timber-frame dwellings have arisen since a serious incident occurred in Newbridge, 
Co Kildare in 2015. 

 
Q.83 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 
Q.84 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 
Q.85 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 
Q.86 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 



Q.87 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.88 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.89 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)   

 
Q.90 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.91 COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive following the introduction of the 30km speed limit in 

Sandymount, to ask the Chief Executive: 
  
(a)    To explain how Dublin City Council intends to educate motorists on an ongoing 
basis about the new speed limit; 
(b)   To erect some 30km reminder signs (as opposed to poles, due to the surfeit of 
poles) every so often on Sandymount Avenue and Sandymount Road to help with 
awareness and compliance; and 
(c)    To explain how Dublin City Council intends to play a role in enforcing the new 
speed limit. 
 

Q.92 COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive: 
(a)    If it is correct that the area from Hawkins Street to Lombard Street is to be 
known as Midtown and from Lombard Street to Cardiff Lane as SOBO District; 
(b)   If so, from when will this take effect; and 
(c)    Will there be street signs denominating these areas? 
 

Q.93 COUNCILLOR FRANK KANNEDY 

 To ask the Chief Executive to resurface the road on Newgrove Avenue and to repave 
the footpath on Newgrove Avenue. Both the footpaths and the road surface on 
Newgrove Avenue are in poor condition and badly worn. The road needs to be 
resurfaced and the footpaths need to be repaved in full. 
 

Q.94 COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive as autumn approaches to take cognisance of the fact that 
the gullies on Sandford Road at the junction with Cherryfield Avenue often become 
completely blocked. The problem is particularly acute when leaves from Cherryfield 
Avenue blow or are swept down the road to Sandford Road. Therefore, to ask the 
Chief Executive: 
  
(a)    To ensure that the gullies in Sandford Road and Cherryfield Avenue are kept 
clear and free from leaves; and 



(b)   That when Cherryfield Avenue is cleared of leaves in tandem with this the gullies 
on Sandford Road at the intersection with Cherryfield Avenue are kept clear. 
 

Q.95 COUNCILLOR CATHLEEN CARNEY BOUD 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange (details supplied)  
 

Q.96 COUNCILLOR CATHLEEN CARNEY BOUD 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange (details supplied)  
 

Q.97 COUNCILLOR CATHLEEN CARNEY BOUD 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm (details supplied)  
 

Q.98 COUNCILLOR CATHLEEN CARNEY BOUD 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm (details supplied)  
 

Q.99 COUNCILLOR GARY GANNON 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.100 COUNCILLOR GARY GANNON 
 
 To ask the Chief Executive if (details supplied)  
 
Q.101 COUNCILLOR GARY GANNON 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.102 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.103 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.104 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 
Q.105 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.106 COUNCILLOR RAY MC ADAM 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate what plans Dublin City Council has for the 

possible redevelopment of (details supplied)  
 

Q.107 COUNCILLOR RAY MC ADAM 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive the nature of meetings that have taken place to date  



 between Dublin City Council officials and representatives of Croke Park and to 
indicate whether previous commitments of funding by Croke Park for local 
improvement works have been acted upon to date? 
 

Q.108 COUNCILLOR RAY MC ADAM 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate the findings of inspections undertaken by the 
Environmental Health Section into (details supplied 1) and if the Environmental 
Health Section has the following properties (details supplied 2) on their radar with 
regards to standards for privately rented properties?  

 
Q.109 COUNCILLOR RAY MC ADAM 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive to the list of Derelict Sites and properties that Dublin City 
 Council has acquired to date through the CPO process and to provide details of the 

further eight properties that are to be the subject of the CPO process?  
 

Q.110 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLALAND 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to carry out a traffic count/impact simulation during peak 
morning and peak evening week day hours on the planned exit from the Oscar 
Traynor Lands onto the Oscar Traynor Rd.  
 
This simulation should harness the current pedestrian traffic lights system to stop 
traffic on the Oscar Traynor Rd to allow for an appropriate exit/ingress periods as 
would be envisaged for this exit once in use when the lands of development. This 
simulation should ascertain the number of cars that could actually exit into traffic on 
the Oscar Traynor Rd  as well as allowing for more accurate assessment of the 
ability of the Oscar Traynor Rd to absorb traffic from the lands.  
 
While Oscar Traynor Rd traffic is stopped at the traffic lights to allow exit from the 
lands it would be valuable to conduct a survey of cars stopped to ascertain their 
particular origin and their final destination. In particular data from this survey should 
be used to ascertain the viability of seeking an exit from the Clonshaugh Industrial 
Park directly onto the N32 (even if this means CPO'ing land). 
 
It would also be imperative that back up on the M1 exit/slip road onto the Oscar 
Traynor Rd be monitored and the surrounding area/arteries. 
 

Q.111 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to (details supplied)  
 

Q.112 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can Dublin City Council please give me an update on the 
housing situation of (details supplied) 
 

Q.113 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to please give me an indication of the correspondence I 
recently received from Drimnagh Residents Community Group relating to the 
decision of DCC to end the collection of bonfire materials prior to Halloween, if this is 
the case firstly the elected members were not informed & it will end up costing 

http://webmail/owa/redir.aspx?C=yKAKNtQc43Pi_Vlj2ZzMn5M0Rt9VW4z1a_Q0C6XDrWzCpImxJurUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fscanmail.trustwave.com%2f%3fc%3d6600%26d%3dpuSd2d7n0jPePdpuN0OUsxJ0bIyVJwGBc68TpZkiKw%26s%3d342%26u%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fdestination%252eIn


considerably more to clean up the area & create more anti-social behaviour with 
sporadic bonfires etc. 
 

Q.114 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to please indicate to me the proposal I was recently told 
of from a constituent in relation to the future use of the Springvale site in Chapelizod 
& what cost to date we spent on the plans for the site, the Scouts Den promised for 
the site & indeed the general lack of consultation with the elected members, I well 
understand the chronic shortage of Social & Affordable housing but why not inform 
the elected members if & when things are happening it leaves us in a very difficult 
state having to respond to questions when we are left in a vacuum. 
 

Q.115 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can the NRA please explain the benefit of the extensive 
road works on the Chapelizod By-Pass which cost probably millions of Euro last year 
& created traffic mayhem in the Ballyfermot, Chapelizod Areas for many months last 
year, we not have a very dangerous slip way merging with the traffic at Kylemore 
Road Ballyfermot travelling west onto the By-Pass. Travelling from the City Centre 
into Ballyfermot at Sarsfield Road the road markings & signage don`t allow traffic 
time to use the slip-way travelling into Ballyfermot in a safe way whilst trying to 
negotiate with Buses etc in the bus lane, in addition a footpath at Kylemore Road 
was done next to the slip-road however it was never completed & is only hard-core 
awaiting a tarmac surface. 
 

Q.116 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive for scanned copies of any letters from any government 
department in relation to raising the national flag of Palestine last May and for these 
scanned letters to be attached to the reply to this question. 

 
Q.117 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive how much revenue could be raised if a €5 congestion 

charge was implemented on all private vehicles entering the cordon and whether 
Dublin City Council's Executive would consider implementing a feasibility study on 
this matter. 
 

Q.118 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 
 
To ask the Chief Executive why solar compacting bins are only being installed in 
Dublin 4 and not in other parts of the City? Does Dublin City Council have a class 
bias against other areas of the city who would benefit more from having these 
installed elsewhere?  
 

Q.119 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to provide this councillor with a comprehensive report of 
 Dublin City Council's relationships, links, interests, whether institutional, business, 

financial and/or cultural, with the Israeli state, its various agencies and embassies, 
Israeli companies and international companies involved in the violation of Palestinian 
rights. 
 
 



Q.120 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to outline in detail in a report to this councillor the various 
amounts of monies paid for the acquisition and renovation of the new family hubs, 
the terms of the various leases, and the ownership of these buildings now and in five 
years time. 
 

Q.121 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to report to this councillor on the costs of the ten beach 
wheelchairs purchased by the City Council last year for use on Dollymount Beach, 
the storage costs to date and in detail outline when, where and how these beach 
wheelchairs will be made accessible for use by members of the public. 
 

Q.122 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the roles and responsibilities of Dublin City 
Council with regard to the boardwalk public amenity that stretches along the city 
centre's northern quays. 

 
Q.123 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.124 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 
Q.125 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.126 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.127 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.128 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.129 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 
Q.130 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 

 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 
 
 



Q.131 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.132 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive if the surface of Bettyglen Grove can be 
repaired/replaced as soon as possible. 
 

Q.133 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive which, if any, by laws would need to be amended to 
permit Street Traders in Henry Street trade on Sundays in situations where extreme 
inclement weather on a Thursday, Friday and Saturday of any given week greatly 
impacts on their trade and income. 
 

Q.134 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to comment on the article (details supplied) which 
highlights recent difficulties encountered by rough sleepers accessing emergency 
accommodation and sleeping bags. 
 

Q.135 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive how many homeless families have been successfully 
housed specifically by the placefinders service each month this year. 
 

Q.136 COUNCILLOR JANICE BOYLAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.137 COUNCILLOR JANICE BOYLAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.138 COUNCILLOR JANICE BOYLAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.139 COUNCILLOR PAT DUNNE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to request that our road maintenance section carries out 
an immediate inspection of the footpaths on Devenish Road, Dublin 12.  To assess 
the badly damaged sections of the path and kerbs, in particularly around the tree-
pits, that needs repair.  I’ve viewed these sections and consider that they constitute a 
trip hazard. 
 

Q.140 COUNCILLOR PAT DUNNE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to request the house maintenance section to inspect the 
windows and doors at (details supplied) with a view to replacing the old windows 
and doors. 
 
 
 



Q.141 COUNCILLOR PAT DUNNE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to request that the house maintenance section carry out 
the following repairs and inspections at (details supplied)     

  
(i)     Immediately inspect and make safe the electrical socket for the cooker.  It is  
currently dangerously hanging from the wall and requires immediate attention.   
(ii)     Inspect with a view to replacing the tiles on the kitchen wall and floor. 
(iii)     Replace the kitchen worktop with a bigger space.  The current worktop is too 
small to function properly. 
(iv)     Decrease the space of the gaps on the railings up the stairs.  When children 
visit the home it is a danger as they try to go through the gaps. 
(v)     Casing required for pipes in the living room.  Similar with the piping in the back 
bedroom. 
(vi)     Inspect the dampness in the hallway and throughout the home.  
  

Q.142 COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive will the council (or ask Irish Water) to replace the missing 
cover on this drain on Church Avenue, at the side of the Cat and Cage pub. 

 
Q.143 COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive will the council remove the rubbish outside (details 

supplied) There has been a serious problem with night-time drinking and antisocial 
behaviour at this location for several months. The local residents have collected and 
bagged all the rubbish left by the drinkers they need help to make sure this is 
cleaned up regularly. 
 

Q.144 COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.145 COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive can the Council clarify the ownership of Schoolhouse 
Lane from the junction with the Swords Road to the entrance to Imaal, which was the 
subject of planning application 2415/17. In particular, who owns the lane between the 
ESB substation and Imaal. 

 
Q.146 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive on behalf of The Residents Committee at Saint Anne’s 

Court for a meeting as a matter of urgency with senior Dublin City Council Housing 
officials and local Councillors to discuss issues of concern relating to allocations at 
this facility. Can the Chief Executive please undertake to organise – I can put him in 
touch with reps of the Committee. 
 

Q.147 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive about the safety issue for pedestrians alighting from the 
bus stop on the Malahide Road at the Fairview junction on account of conflicts with 
cyclists. Can the Chief Executive please organise for an examination of the incident 
raised in the correspondence below with a view to implementing physical measures 
to prevent this happening in future. 



 
Q.148 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 

 
 To ask the Chief Executive to address the following a. and b. in relation to the new 

Happy Out Café on the Bull Island: 
 

a) Please assess the implementation of the double-yellow lines referenced below to 
facilitate ease of use of the Café: 
“First of all can I commend the fantastic initiative to permit the Happy Out Cafe 
operating on the Bull Island... progressive and innovative... I hope the proprietors are 
successful and supported ( Note: I am in no way connected to them but grew up at 
the entrance to the Bull Wall and walk there regularly) 
Can I suggest that the relevant in Dublin City Council traffic might put some double 
yellow lines along about 50 meters of the footpath opposite the coffee shop to stop 
motorists parking there and restricting traffic flow turning left down to the beach car 
parking area and cars exiting there“. 
 
b) Install some litter bins between the Café’s location and the statue at the end of the 
Bull Wall so that there is adequate litter disposal capacity. 
 

Q.149 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive to please provide a detailed report on the water quality 
problems that have hampered the use of Dollymount Beach over the summer 
months; there is a perception in the area that the beach is now unusable for 
swimmers. 
 

Q.150 COUNCILLOR ANDREW KEEGAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive how much was paid to Private Landlords in HAPS/RAS in 
the NWA 2015 to August 2017 

   

Q.151 COUNCILLOR ANDREW KEEGAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive how many public housing units have more than one 
related family unit living in the same house and what percentage is realistically not 
going to be housed in the Dublin Area and are these family units omitted from the 
homeless total. 
 

Q.152 COUNCILLOR ANDREW KEEGAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive how many cases of homeless people having their 
possessions removed because they camped out in public parks have DCC 
management have to deal with.  
 

Q.153 COUNCILLOR ANDREW KEEGAN 
 

 To ask the Chief Executive if management could provide an update on the status of 
some sort of decent shopping proposal on the Ballymun Main Street Area. 

 


